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To: Advisory Council on Health Systems Development 
 
From: Dora Anne Mills, State Health Officer 
 Joanne Joy, Chair, State Coordinating Council for Public Health 
 Shawn Yardley, Vice Chair, State Coordinating Council for Public Health 
 
Re: Annual Report, State Coordinating Council for Public Health 
 
Date: December 15, 2010 
 
 
The State Coordinating Council for Public Health (SCC) is required under Title 2, Section 104 to 
report annually to the ACHSD on progress made by the statewide public health system in 
addressing the designated public health goals, objectives and strategies in the State Health 
Plan.  In order to fulfill this requirement, we have provided the attached table from Appendix 1 
“Summary Progress Report” in the 2010 State Health Plan.  The table describes efforts 
undertaken in the past 18 months by Maine CDC and other state partners to address public 
health goals in the 2008-2009 State Health Plan. 
 
As the table describes, Maine CDC and its partners have worked over the past two years to 
further streamline Maine’s public health infrastructure, including significant activity related to 
enactment of LD1363, “An Act to Establish and Promote Statewide Collaboration and 
Coordination in Public Health Activities and to Enact a Universal Wellness Initiative.”  Through 
these efforts, Maine CDC now supports a stakeholder-driven public health planning and 
implementation system consisting of:  a Statewide Coordinating Council for Public Health; 8 
District Coordinating Councils for Public Health and a Tribal District; co-located Maine CDC staff 
in 8 district public health units; Tribal Liaisons; a statewide network of comprehensive 
community health coalitions (the Healthy Maine Partnerships); and municipal-based local health 
officers. 
 
Maine CDC and it’s colleagues have also engaged in State Health Plan-driven activities related 
to worksite wellness, coordination of public health and behavioral health systems, 
implementation of the Oral Health Improvement Plan, creation of a Rural Health Plan, and work 
to coordinate telemedicine efforts throughout Maine. 
 
The SCC Executive Committee respectfully requests the opportunity to attend a future meeting 
of the ACHSD to further discuss the public health infrastructure and our plans for the coming 
year.  To arrange a meeting, or if you have immediate questions about this report, please 
contact Joanne Joy at (207) 588-5011 or j.joy@healthycommunitiesme.org. 
 












